ST. TAMMANY PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLUTION

RESOLUTION COUNCIL SERIES NO. <u>C-1988</u>
COUNCIL SPONSOR: STEFANCIK/DAVIS PROVIDED BY: FAC MGMT
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE LOUISIANA NATIONAL GUARD TO TEMPORARILY UTILIZE A PORTION OF PARISH PROPERTY AT THE COVINGTON FAIRGROUNDS.
WHEREAS, the Louisiana National Guard is constructing a new facility at the Fairgrounds in Covington; and
WHEREAS, in conjunction with same they have requested that St. Tammany Parish allow them to use adjacent property for the placement of temporary construction office and staging as shown in attached letter dated 1213/06
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE ST. TAMMANY PARISH COUNCIL hereby authorizes the Louisiana National Guard to utilize a portion of Parish Property at the Covington Fairgrounds for placement of Temporary Construction Offices and Staging as shown in attached letter dated 12/13/06, subject to meeting all Parish Requirements.
THIS RESOLUTION HAVING BEEN SUBMITTED TO A VOTE, THE VOTE THEREON WAS AS FOLLOWS:
MOVED FOR ADOPTION BY, SECONDED BY
YEAS:
NAYS:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
THIS RESOLUTION WAS DECLARED ADOPTED ON THE DAY OF 2007 AT A REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL, A QUORUM OF THE MEMBERS BEING PRESENT AND VOTING.
COUNCIL CHAIRMAN
ATTEST:

DIANE HUESCHEN, COUNCIL CLERK





DEPARTMENTS OF THE ARMY AND AIR FORCE LOUISIANA NATIONAL GUARD CONSTRUCTION AND FACILITIES MANAGEMENT OFFICE 1399 INDUSTRIAL PARK ROAD HAMMOND, LOUISIANA 70401

RECEIVED

DEC 1 3 2006

Facilities Management

December 13, 2006

LANG-CFM-PD

Mr. Bruce Crouch
Director of Facilities Management – St. Tammany Parish
21454 Koop Drive
Mandeville, La 70471

Subject: Louisiana National Guard Use of St. Tammany Parish Property LAARNG – Covington RC (Project # 220137A) – LT – 011

Dear Mr. Crouch:

On behalf of the Military Department, State of LA Contracting Officer and Louisiana National Guard – Construction and Facilities Management Office, we are requesting use of St. Tammany Parish property located on Columbia Street adjacent to the current and new National Guard property. We are requesting use of the existing asphalt parking area and asphalt driveway located between the south property line of the proposed Readiness Center site and the existing chain link fence located along the north side of the existing brick building which is situated on the far west side of the Fairgrounds site. The requested area is approximately 75' wide by 280' long; it will be used for temporary construction offices, jobsite parking, as well as staging of some military vehicles when needed. This property will be used for the duration of construction (15 to 18 months) beginning in January 2007.

Thank you for your support to the Louisiana National Guard and best wishes to you for a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Any assistance you can provide is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Lester R. Schmidt Colonel, Louisiana State Guard State Contracting Officer